
   

   
   
 

❄☃ We	wish	you	a	Merry	GIS-mas ☃❄ 
Season’s Gree+ngs from Gjøvikregionen Interna+onal School 

 
 
As we wrap up this year, we would like to express our hear4elt gra6tude for your con6nuous support, 
engagement, and commitment to the GIS community.  
The holiday season offers a wonderful opportunity to reflect, recharge, and spend quality 6me with 
loved ones. Whether exploring new books, engaging in meaningful conversa6ons, or simply enjoying 
6me together, we encourage everyone to embrace the spirit of balance and caring for one another. 
 
Our last school day before the holiday is tomorrow, Wednesday, December 18th, and it will be a short 
day, ending at 12:00 PM. However, SFO will remain open un6l 5:00 PM as usual. 

 
Important Reminders 

 
1. Bring Everything Home: 

Please make sure your child brings home all their clothes and belongings by the last day. This 
allows our cleaning staff to thoroughly clean all lockers and shelves during the break. 

     

GIS Newsletter 17   

17 December 2024   



2. Lost and Found: 
The lost and found has been displayed in the school entrance for some 6me. December 18th is 
the final day to check if any of these items belong to your child. AQer this date, all unclaimed 
items will be donated. 

 
 

Holiday Schedule 
The school and SFO will be closed from December 19th through January 7th.  
We look forward to welcoming all students back, rested and eager to learn, on Wednesday, January 8th, 
2025. 
Wishing you a joyful and peaceful holiday season, filled with warmth, rest, and renewed inspira6on for 
the year ahead. 
 
Warm regards, 
The GIS Team 

 
 

 

 Swimming Grade 7.          🏊🏊🏊🏊🏊 
Just a quick reminder that we have no swimming lesson tomorrow, Wednesday 18 December, also there 
is no swimming on the first back to school in January 

🛌 😴MYP Sleepover 24 January 🛌 😴MYP 
We are still needong some help to supervise. 

 If you are available to help out, please let us know by completing this survey, so 
please click this link J 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=8AV3b50oqk-_q9IYmPXs9_EXmr12c8dDpmduPX6Fn8pUQzVONlNQR1FTNUxESkxNTzVZNUlBUDZDSi4u&route=shorturl
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=8AV3b50oqk-_q9IYmPXs9_EXmr12c8dDpmduPX6Fn8pUQzVONlNQR1FTNUxESkxNTzVZNUlBUDZDSi4u&route=shorturl


Student absences in Toddle 
 
We are excited to share that we’ve now fully transi6oned to using Toddle! To help us streamline 
communica6on, we kindly ask that you use Toddle to report your child’s absences. This includes 
no6fying us when your child is sick or has appointments, such as a visit to the den6st. 
Please remember to report the absence in Toddle for each day your child is away from school (e.g., day 
2, 3, etc.). 
For leave related to holidays or other planned absences, you must s6ll use the Applica+on for Leave 
form as before. Absences submi[ed through Toddle for this purpose, or by email cannot be approved. 
You can find the leave applica6on form here: 
h[ps://gjovikis.no/school-life/leave-of-absence/ 
Thank you for helping us ensure smooth and clear communica6on. If you have any ques6ons, feel free to 
reach out! 
 
 
 
  

Skolelyst   
   
If you are interested in enrolling your child in the Skolelyst program for milk and yoghurt, 
please see the attached link.    

   
You can also get more information at the front office in school.   

   

School Contact Details   
   
If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant person:   

   
Taxi  (GIS)      Dennis Wanda      dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no    
   
Nurse                        Ingrid Julie Stadtler   Ingrid-Julie.Stadtler@gjovik.kommune.no   
      Mobiltelefon: 90365394  
    
SFO        Willycia Rakotomalala   willycia.rakotomalala@gjovikis.no   
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